

Michael J. Imperiate, Ph.D.
Department of Microbiology and Immunology
1150 West Medical Center Drive
5724A Medical Science Building II, SPC 5620
Ann Arbor, MI 48109
+1 734-763-9162
imperial@umich.edu

February 27, 2023

Hon. H. Morgan Griffith Chairman Subcommittee on Oversight and Investigations Committee on Energy and Commerce 2125 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Griffith:

Thank you for your letter dated February 23, 2023, in which you asked for a response to a follow up question from Rep. Dr. Burgess relating to my testimony to the Subcommittee on February 1, 2023.

I thank the Subcommittee once again for asking me to testify on this important topic.

Sincerely yours,

Michael J. Imperiale, Ph.D.

muchul g grown

Arthur F. Thurnau Professor

Dr. Burgess' question is:

In your professional experience, could we have known the origins of the COVID-19 pandemic by March of 2020?

My response is:

Based on the information available at that time, no.